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To the honourable Members of Parliament:
Ms Corinne McMillan Member for Mansfield
Mr Stephen Bennett Member for Burnett
Mr Michael Berkman Member for Maiwar
Mr Jon Krause Member for Scenic Rim
Ms Cynthia Lui Member for Cook
Mr Robert Skelton Member for Nicklin

Honourable Members of Parliament,
My name is Theda Petra Haehl of  mobile .
In light of the possible continuation of the state of emergency- SOE- in Queensland I wish
to make a submission to end the SOE.
Queensland had ongoing SOEs for nearly two years due to Covid 19. Queensland policies
had kept case numbers low until December 2021. This was achieved with lockdowns,
mask mandates, blocking entry into the State of Queensland, hotel quarantine and vaccine
mandates in many sectors of employment. Businesses not considered essential were forced
to stay shut for months leading to business closures and loss of employment. The societal
consequences were: rise in unemployment or very low hours of employment, extreme
stress, mental health issues especially depression, anxiety, self harm and suicide.
Loneliness in the elderly, pneumonia, mould infections and skin rashes due to mask
wearing, increase in domestic violence and child abuse including sexual abuse of children.
Loss of school education for nearly two years, developmental delay in young children.
Furthermore, it led to a total erosion of the population's democratic and human rights and
the accompanying loss of trust and confidence in our democratic institutions and leaders.
All these efforts and fear mongering caused 0.9 % of deaths from or with Covid 19
nationally and a much lower percentage in Queensland. In fact, Australia wide a similar
number of people died from suicide as died from/with Covid 19.
By early March 2022 most people vaccinated or unvaccinated had the latest strain of
Corona virus - omicron.  In other words: we have achieved herd immunity. Even though
Queensland and other Australian states and territories have attempted to eradicate corona
virus this proved impossible and always was impossible. The Australian people will pay
the government debts incurred for decades to come. Many people lost their lives to the
experimental vaccines, incurred permanent disabilities or health issues that will remain
with them for the rest of their lives. This will affect individuals and their families as well
as Australian society for decades to come.
May I also mention that Pfizer had to pay US$ 2.3 billions in fines for fraudulently hiding
the adverse health effects of their drug Bextra in off label use. AstraZeneca had to pay
fines relating to promotion of off label use of Seroquel to the FDA : US$ 520,000,000.
 AstraZeneca paid a further US$ 647,000,000 in fines in over 28,000 lawsuits for failing to
disclose that Serquel could cause diabetes. Complaints about vaccines usually center
around fraudulent actions and hiding of serious side effects by pharmaceutical companies. 
The continuation of the SOE has no positive health effects as Covid 19 has run its course
in the population. To continue the SOE further dismantles democracy and human rights in
Australia and increases the disillusionment and distrust in our institutions.
The SOE needs to end now for Queenslanders to regain hope and confidence in life. 
Please do the right thing by all of us:
End the SOE.

Your sincerely,
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